MINUTES

2004-2005 AUDITING SECTION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
Sunday, August 8, 2004

2:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.
Orlando Marriott World Center (Room 476, 4th Floor)

Present: Linda McDaniel (President), Jean Bedard (Past President), Mark Beasley (Vice President—Academic), Scott Showalter (Vice-President—Practice), Kay Tatum (Secretary), Karen Pincus (Historian)
Absent:  Jeff Cohen (Treasurer)

McDaniel called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

Welcome to new officers (Linda McDaniel)

McDaniel welcomed new officers Beasley and Tatum and thanked them for agreeing to serve.
Officer nominations (Jean Bedard)

Bedard described the process for identifying the nominees for Vice-President—Academic and Treasurer.  She reported that the nominees for Vice-President—Academic had not been finalized.  She presented the slate of officer nominations for Treasurer. 

Action:  Bedard moved that the Executive Committee approve the slate of treasurers.  Beasley seconded.  Executive Committee members present unanimously approved the slate.  

Action:  The Executive Committee agreed that the vote for the slate of officer nominations for Vice-President—Academic will be done by e-mail.  
Reports on progress of award nominations and selections (Jean Bedard, Scott Showalter, Linda McDaniel)
Executive committee members with award nomination responsibilities are as follows:

1. Outstanding Educator Award and Innovation in Auditing Education Award—Bedard

2. Outstanding Auditing Dissertation and Notable Contributions to the Auditing Literature Award—McDaniel

3. Distinguished Service Award—Showalter

McDaniel, Bedard, and Showalter reported that their respective committees were all making reasonable progress towards developing award nominations.
Action:  Each responsible Executive Committee member will report back when his or her respective nominations are complete.  The Executive Committee will approve the award nominations by e-mail.
Officer liaison responsibilities (Linda McDaniel)
McDaniel reviewed basic officer liaison responsibilities (for example, make sure that committees have objectives and get reports on time) and then reviewed officer liaison responsibilities with the specific individuals involved.  They are:
1. Beasley:  Membership Committee 
2. Tatum:  Communications Committee   
3. Bedard:  Research Committee  

4. Showalter:  Auditing Standards Committee

5. Cohen:  Education Committee and CPE                                                         

Initiatives, including PCAOB Conference

McDaniel reported that the primary initiative for 2004-2005 is helping the PCAOB plan a research conference.  Other initiatives include:

1. Liaison with the PCAOB to continue to develop formal and informal linkages.

2. Facilitate PAC activities in both research and education.

3. Continue developing the roles of all committees and having them document their progress on their own initiatives.
4. Continue the tradition of a strong Mid Year Conference combined with a conference to celebrate the 25th anniversary of the Auditing Section’s journal.
Pincus questioned whether the Executive Committee should undertake efforts to address the issue of shortage of Ph.D.’s in auditing.  A discussion of the implications for academia and practice followed.  No action was taken.
New business
There was no new business.

The meting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
� Meeting was originally scheduled for Tuesday, August 10, 2004, 7:30 a.m. to 8:45 a.m.





